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Regular Monthly Meeting Minutes
June 11, 2019

The Washington Township Supervisors held their regular monthly meeting on Tuesday, June 11, 2019.  Members present:  Chairman, Steve McClelland, Vice-Chairman, Robert Hrin, Supervisor, Donna Cooper, Supervisor, Harold Wilson, and Supervisor, Robert Hetrick.   Also present:  Sarah Anderson, Secretary, Dan Whaling, Road Master,  and Greg Kruk, Solicitor. Visitors: Dakota Rhed, Noah Kirk, and Christopher Freemer.

Chairman, Steve McClelland opened the meeting at 7 PM with a pledge allegiance to the Flag.

OPEN TO THE FLOOR  
Dakota Rhed, Noah Kirk, and Christopher Freemer from Troop 35 were attending tonight’s meeting to complete their communications badge.

MINUTES

On a MOTION by Robert Hetrick, a SECOND by Harold Wilson, all the board voting in favor, the minutes of the May 14, 2019, regular monthly meeting were approved as presented. 

VOUCHERS AND PAYROLL

On a MOTION by Donna Cooper, a SECOND by Harold Wilson, all the board voting in favor, the vouchers due for payment and the payroll were approved.

TREASURER’S REPORT

On a MOTION by Harold Wilson, a SECOND by Robert Hetrick, all the board voting in favor, the Treasurer’s report was approved as presented.

CORRESPONDENCE
1. Three zoning permits, one sign permit, and one building permit were issued in May 2019.
2. An anonymous letter was received on June 4, 2019.  The letter addressed the issue of a possible auto repair shop located on Auction Barn Road.

SOLICITOR’S REPORT
Solicitor, Greg Kruk, reported that he got one response out of the two letters he mailed to the residents in need of cleaning up trash around their property.  He will mail out a follow up reminder letter to both residents.

WASHINGTON TOWNSHIP
Regular Monthly Meeting Minutes
June 11, 2019

Mr. Kruk will continue to move forward with the rv owner who needs to hook up to sewage.  He will also supply a letter for the zoning officer to send to the resident operating a bargain / bait shop along Route 830 and the resident operating an auto repair shop on Auction Barn Road.
Mr. Kruk discussed with the board concerning the individual who would like to build a wedding venue on a property located along McVitty Road.   Currently the zoning ordinance would not allow for this type of business.

NEW BUSINESS  
On a MOTION by Harold Wilson, a SECOND by Robert Hrin, all the board voting in favor, if Richard Reed agrees, he will be appointed to the zoning hearing board.

OLD BUSINESS
A TCC meeting was held on May 28, 2019.  The audit was approved and the budget committee must have a budget ready by the next meeting which is September 24, 2019.

Supervisor, Harold Wilson reported that the COG will be re-writing their by laws and will meet on June 17, 2019.

ROAD REPORT
[bookmark: _Hlk511903517]Roadmaster, Dan Whaling, reported that mowing is being done. The catch basin on Cooper Road will be done soon.  He spoke with the Kyle Lake project manager about fixing Kyle Run Road.  The road will be leveled up.
Calhoun Road is 8 feet wide and needs widened to 16 feet.  

OPEN TO THE FLOOR
 

ADJOURNMENT
On a MOTION by Harold Wilson, a SECOND by Robert Hrin, all the board voting in favor, the board adjourned at 8:07 PM.


[bookmark: _GoBack]Respectfully submitted,         

 
Sarah Anderson, Secretary/Treasurer
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